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24 May 2018  

 

Redistribution Committee for South Australia  

Australian Electoral Commission  

GPO Box 344 Adelaide SA 5001  

 

Dear Committee Members,  

 

I wish to object to the exclusion of the suburbs of Flagstaff Hill and Craigburn Farm from the 

proposed realignment of the Federal seat of Boothby. 

 

As a Blackwood resident, I find it simply illogical to propose the removal these two suburbs from 

the seat. There is a commonality of interest and usage, and hence of political concerns, of the 

suburbs surrounding Blackwood as their hub, and which most certainly includes Craigburn Farm 

and Flagstaff Hill. 

 

In my role as Chairman of the Blackwood and Districts War Memorial Hall, and as Vice President 

of the Blackwood Community Recreation Centre, which collectively serve the recreational interests 

of over 4,000 Hills residents each week, I see this commonality of interests daily. 

 

May I urge you to reconsider the current proposal and retain, in good sense and logic, Craigburn 

Farm and Flagstaff Hill in the seat of Boothby. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Rhys Roberts OAM 




